Minutes of the OHCA ID/DD
Board of Directors Meeting
March 23, 2021
1:00 p.m., Zoom
Present: Sherry Rinck, Chair; Karen Knavel, Vice Chair;  Jo Spargo, Becky Sharp, Chelsea Pozderac, Joe Kowalski & Tim Dotson; Debbie Jenkins, staff.

Meeting was called to order by Chair Sherry Rinck. The Association's anti-trust compliance policy was reviewed.

Ms. Jenkins then shared some updates on various DODD efforts:

1) Budget – OHCA drafted an amendment to the introduced version of the budget bill, but due to timing, had to include a summary of additional changes that will be needed to the amendment.  Ms. Jenkins provided an overview of the OHCA budget ask and shared that OHCA is working with a coalition of other associations including OHCA, OPRA, OACB & the ARC.  We are now awaiting the House substitute bill to be shared to know if our amendment will be included.  Ms. Jenkins shared that right now the challenge is to keep legislators focused on the budget ask which will require ongoing financial support and not have them go off on a tangent because of the ARPA 10% FMAP for HCBS or the ARPA state funding as those are one-time funds.  Joe Kowalski echoed the concern with focus on the time limited 10% increase and the real need to sustain rates beyond FY22.   Mr. Kowalski also asked if OHCA needed board members to specifically target certain legislators with the message.   Ms. Jenkins responded that OHCA is in conversations with many of representatives in the House, but will let board members know if we need their assistance in sharing the message/ask with their representatives.
2) H.B. 179 – Ms. Jenkins shared an overview of the language and the potential impact to DD providers.  The board agreed that OHCA should advocated to exclude all DD providers from the ODH home health licensing requirement.
3) Workforce – Ms. Jenkins shared that OHCA is participating on a group which includes OHCA, OPRA, OWN and several providers.  That group is creating a list of priority initiatives that DODD could take up to assist providers with the recruitment and retaining of DSPs.  Ms. Jenkins shared that the goal will be to present the initiatives to DODD.  Chelsea Pozderac shared that the C3PO program and hiring minors has been a huge effort for her organization.  They hired many of the students from classes several years ago and a large number of them are still employed and have also referred their friends and family to become DSPs.  Karen Knavel shared that with limited rates, anything that can reduce administrative costs would help to allow providers to increase DSP wages.  She shared a few items from the Cuyahoga provider collaborative including a need for a statewide training database and for the MUI process to be more timely so staff aren’t being employed by another agency while they are on administrative leave with another agency and just not on the registry yet.   Tim Dotson shared concerns with the current unemployment amounts that are deterring potential candidates from applying for our jobs.

4) DODD Initiatives – Unfortunately, prior to this item on the agenda, it was 2pm and several members had to drop off the call.   For those who could remain, Ms. Jenkins provided the following updates:
a. OISP – DODD sent out survey today which was confusing for most ICFs.  Ms. Pozderac shared her concerns with the survey.  Ms. Jenkins shared that the various IT systems were really related to county boards who already have IT systems and want to continue with their vendors.  Discussion was held on the OISP workgroup, training and rollout process.  Ms. Sharp shared that Franklin CBDD is requiring all waiver program or supervisory staff to complete the OISP training in addition to SSAs and QIDPs.
b. Blueprint/Adult Day Array – Ms. Jenkins shared that DODD is resuming the BluePrint group and is reconvening the small group on adult day to look at the current ODH orders.  Concerns were raised related to how the order limits cohorts and group sizes and how many day service providers are only accepting waiver residents and not ICF residents.  
c. Provider Certification – Ms. Jenkins shared that OHCA will be submitting testimony asking DODD to pause the movement of the proposed rule to take a step back and look at the rule through the eyes of the pandemic.
5) Convention

a. Call for proposals is out.  Ms. Jenkins asked for suggestions on sessions.  Ms. Rinck stated that while the regulatory information is always helpful, she feels like there is a greater need for encouraging sessions such as staff burnout, compassion fatigue, etc. She would like to see sessions that reignite passion and reenergize our DD leaders.  Ms. Sharp shared a need for something that would target QIDPs and would help them pull together all of the regulatory required items (ex. HRC, Behavior Support, Pharmacy, etc.) where they know how to use these things in a meaningful way to help people and not just doing them to check off boxes.  Others agreed that there is a need for this type of training, even if it is outside of convention.  Ms. Jenkins shared the lack of consulting resources in Ohio and will reach out to both ANCOR and AHCA to see if any other states have someone who is good at this.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m.  Quarterly meetings for 2021 will be scheduled.
